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	Maine CDC Rulemaking
This message provides notice of rulemaking by the Maine Center for Disease Control and Prevention for 10-144 CMR Ch. 241, Maine Subsurface Wastewater Disposal Rules.        
You can access the complete proposed rule and related rulemaking documents by going to the Maine CDC Rules webpage. During the comment period, please submit written comments to the agency contact person identified below for this filing. Interested parties may request a paper copy of this proposed rule by calling (207) 287-4490 or Maine Relay number 711.
Additional information regarding the rulemaking process and weekly rulemaking updates can be found on the Secretary of State website.
Notice of Agency Rulemaking Proposal
AGENCY: Department of Health and Human Services, Maine Center for Disease Control and Prevention
CHAPTER NUMBER AND TITLE: 10-144 CMR Ch. 241, Maine Subsurface Wastewater Disposal Rules
TYPE OF RULE: Routine Technical
BRIEF SUMMARY: The Maine CDC is proposing amendments to 10-144 CMR Chapter 241, Maine Subsurface Wastewater Disposal Rules. This rule contains the requirements for the subsurface wastewater permitting processes conducted by municipalities and overseen by the Department. More specifically, this rule governs the siting, design, construction and inspection of subsurface wastewater disposal systems, in order to protect the health, safety and welfare of the residents and visitors of Maine.  Proposed changes include adding clarifying language to the requirements, adding definitions, rearranging and adding sections to the rule, and updating formatting elements, to align with Maine CDC rulemaking conventions. The Maine CDC is also proposing the addition of requirements for the conversion of seasonal dwelling units into year-round residences in Section 8(B). This proposed language, would make requirements in Rules for Conversion of Seasonal Dwelling Units into Year-Round Residences in the Shoreland Zone, 10-144 CMR Ch 242, no longer applicable and necessitates the repeal of that rule in a concurrent rulemaking. In addition, the Maine CDC proposes an additional section that establishes minimum recommended standards for inspectors who conduct subsurface wastewater disposal system inspections, in order to promote reliable and consistent inspections when properties in Maine are transferred, to ensure higher environmental sanitation and safety levels and comply with 22 MRS § 42 (3-A). This rule addition is intended to complement municipal planning, zoning, and land use control regulations. A crosswalk between the current rule and this proposed rule is available at: https://www.maine.gov/dhhs/mecdc/rules/maine-cdc-rules.shtml
Date, time and location of PUBLIC HEARING (if any): 30-day comment period, public hearing not scheduled.
COMMENT DEADLINE: January 13, 2023
CONTACT PERSON FOR THIS FILING: Andrew Hardy, 11 SHS, 286 Water Street, Augusta, ME 04333-0011, (207) 287-4490, andrew.hardy@maine.gov
CONTACT PERSON FOR SMALL BUSINESS IMPACT STATEMENT (if different):
FINANCIAL IMPACT ON MUNICIPALITIES OR COUNTIES (if any): 
STATUTORY AUTHORITY FOR THIS RULE: 22 MRS §§ 42 (3), 42 (3-A), 42 (3-B); 30-A MRS §§ 4211, 4215 (4), and 4452; 22-A MRS § 205 (2)
SUBSTANTIVE STATE OR FEDERAL LAW BEING IMPLEMENTED (if different):
AGENCY WEBSITE: http://www.maine.gov/dhhs/mecdc/rules/
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